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TAPE 34, SIDE A

002    CHAIR JOHNSON: Calls the meeting to order. (10:36 a.m.)

_ Announces that HB 2009 failed May 3; we will be taking action on that
bill on May 6 in Full Committee for possible reconsideration.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2971 Witnesses:  Paige  Sipes  Metzler,  Executive 
Director,  Oregon  Health Services Commission Ann Blaker, Director of
Medical Affairs, American Cancer Society

015  CHAIR JOHNSON: There  was compelling testimony  on this bill  and
I've decided it justified a work session, and that is why we are here
today.

_ We have  chosen HB 2971  to work  with and staff  has prepared
amendments, (EXHIBIT A).

_ Instead of putting  standards in statute  I'd prefer we  have a
acceptable standard be established that is broader than in this bill.

050  PAIGE SIPES  METZLER, EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR, OREGON  HEALTH SERVICES
COMMISSION: I'd like to speak to using set citations as in statute;
medical literature has a short shelf life, between three and five years.

_ I'd suggest  that you  identify a  different way  of using standards;
I'd suggest using the implementation of 836 of 1989.

_ My concern would be to use the citation in the statute.

085    METZLER:  Reads language for the record.

CHAIR JOHNSON: If the  Oregon Health plan  isn't implemented will  we
have a problem?



METZLER:  The question would be if it wasn't funded; I don't have the
answer.

095    REP. BEYER:  Is the guide an ongoing document?

METZLER:  The task force is on-going; the commission used the report in
1989.

REP. WOOTEN:  Did you meet with the American Cancer Society?

METZLER:  What we have adopted enhances their guidelines at this point.

125  ANN BLAKER, DIRECTOR OF MEDICAL AFFAIRS,  AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY:
We do agree with the guidelines and the verbiage.

JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Reads language for the record.

_ On  line 14, delete  "Guide to  Clinical Preventive Services  Report
of the  U.S. Preventive Services  Task Force"  and replace  that with
"implementation of Chapter 836 Oregon Laws, 1989,".

141             MOTION:  REP. REPINE MOVES THAT THE LANGUAGE READ BE
ADOPTED.

REP. REPINE:  Amends previous motion to include suspension the rules.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Asks for unanimous consent that the rules be suspended
for the purposes of amending the amendments.

164   VOTE:  IN  A   ROLL  CALL  VOTE   THE  MOTION  CARRIES   AND  THE
AMENDMENTS ARE ADOPTED.

170   MOTION:  REPINE   MOVES  THAT   HB 2971,   AS  AMENDED,   BE  SENT
TO  THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: IN  A  ROLL  CALL  VOTE  THE  MOTION  CARRIES UNANIMOUSLY.
CARRIER:  VANLEEUWEN

180    CHAIR JOHNSON:  This committee is adjourned. (10:55 a.m.)

Submitted by,  Reviewed by,

Kimberly Burt  Marilyn Johnston Committee Assistant  Committee
Administrator

EXHIBIT SUMMARY:

A -  HB 2971:  Staff  measure summary,  (-1)  amendments, hand 
engrossed version, fiscal and revenue impact statements submitted by
staff, pp 5


